
Dalham Village Hall Report 2020 
 
The hall is currently closed due to the current pandemic. We do not know when we will be 
able to hold future events such as our regular monthly film nights and coffee mornings or 
when we will be able to take bookings for parties. 
 
Prior to lockdown early in 2020 a new Keep Fit class started which was proving to be very 
popular with villagers. This class was established with the help of Fit Villages who surveyed 
the village to establish what sort of exercise activity would be supported. Once restrictions 
are lifted, I hope that we will be able to get this class up and running again. 
 
During 2019 we had a high number of bookings for children’s parties who enjoy the garden 
area around the hall. Many of these bookings have come from word of mouth and it is 
pleasing to see that we were also getting repeat bookings. Hopefully parties will be able to 
resume later this year. 
 
The separate events committee had arranged a full programme of events for 2020. Some of 
these have had to be cancelled but we will resume as soon as safe to do so. These events 
bring villagers together and also raise funds for the hall. 
 
The 2020 Dalham Calendar was another success both in terms of sales and also getting 
villagers involved in a village project. We are now gathering photos submissions for the 
2021 Dalham calendar which will feature vintage photos of Dalham. 
 
The running of the hall is very much a team effort with valuable contributions from each 
committee member. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank the Parish Council for their continued support for the village 
hall. 
 
Rachel Mack-Smith 
Chairman Dalham Village Hall 
 


